Minutes of the April 6, 2010 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center

Present: John Caffry, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Terry Peek, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Ryan Simko, Gretchen Steen, Jack Whitney
Chair Heidi teRiele Karkoski opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.
The minutes of the March 3, 2010 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Gretchen Steen, subject to a correction that Pat Desbiens was not present at that meeting. 

Due to the absence of the Treasurer, there was no Treasurer’s Report.  
Jack Whitney, Outings Chair, led a discussion of the notice that is published in Chepontuc Footnotes regarding hiking in the High Peaks during mud season. Some readers have questioned the accuracy of the published notice.  He has discussed this with Club Executive Director Neil Woodworth.  There was a consensus that rather than relying on specific dates, the notice should rely on trail conditions, and be flexible. Heidi will see if it can be revised in the next newsletter before that goes to press.

Nominating Committee Chair Tricia Lockwood said that Pat Desbiens has agreed to join the Committee, and that three more members are needed, who can not be members of the Executive Committee.  The offices of Chair, Vice-Chair and Second Vice-Chair will be vacant and the current office-holders are term-limited, as is Director John Schneider.  Laura Fiske is in the middle of her Director’s term.  Linda Ranado’s Director’s term will be over, but she is eligible to run for another term. There are no term limits for the Secretary and Treasurer.  John Caffry said that he would be willing to run for Secretary again.

Jonathan Lane discussed the Chapter basket to be donated to the Club’s Black Fly Affair auction.  He and Tricia gave some ideas for the theme, and the Committee agreed on “Getting Wild in the Dacks”.  The two of them and Mo Coutant will work on this. They are looking for ideas for the contents.  
Jonathan also presented options for themes for items to sell via Café Press.  He is still collecting artwork and ideas.  All items would have Chapter logos on them.

Jonathan also discussed the Treasure Hunt.  He thanked George Sammons for the on-line testing of the hunt.  Heidi did so also.  The hunt has been live for 3 weeks, so 3 clues are now available.  There are only 10 participants so far.  Ryan Simko will do more publicity.  Jonathan has collected over $200 in prizes so far.

George Sammons, Website Chair, reported that the latest newsletter is up on the website.

Education Chair Linda Ranado reported that the camperships for the DEC kids’ camps and ADK Teen Trails programs are all filled.  In May she will do the program for Queensbury 3rd graders.  The Glens Falls City outdoor Kids’ Day has been cancelled for a lack of sponsors.
YMG Chair Jonathan Lane reported that the YMG is now on Facebook.

Publicity Chair Ryan Simko reported that he is now getting information out on time.  He needs to update the e-mail addresses for the media contacts.  He distributed a survey of ideas for new outlets to try for distribution. 

Program Chair Terry Peek reported that the April 29 program will be on the Northern Forest Canoe Trail, in Saratoga.  The November program will be photographer Mark Bowie, at Crandall Library.
Pat Desbiens reported that Membership is “really down”.  EMS Club Days is this month, which is usually a good event for us.  She needs helpers for that weekend.  There was discussion of creating a Chapter e-mail list.  That discussion was postponed to the next meeting.  
Outings Chair Jack Whitney began a discussion about mandating PFDs on paddle outings.  There was some discussion of the idea that individual leaders could require this on their trips, but there was no support for adopting a Chapter policy on this subject.

Tom Ellis, Trails Chair, reported that the May Long Lake trip is back on.  He has a full crew of at least 10 people.  The Tongue Mountain trip is in April.  John Caffry suggested that he write these trips up for the newsletter, as a way of encouraging people to come next year.  Heidi said that this could be done, with photos.

Heidi reported on entertainment for October’s Chapter Annual Dinner, in the absence of the Chair of that committee, Susan Hamlin.  Susan has not yet booked the Jay and Molly band, but has not yet told them no, either.  There was discussion that the cost of this band was over her usual budget, plus she wanted the Chapter to pay for a hotel room for them.  John Caffry said that he was opposed to this because Susan’s data table distributed last month shows that non-singers are more popular than singers; this is not why people donate money to ADK; and this is not related to ADK’s mission.  Others objected to the cost.  Nobody supported hiring this band.  Heidi said that she will contact Pete Fish to see if he is interested in doing the program.

On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Gretchen Steen, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – May 5th, 7:00, at Carl R’s in Queensbury.
